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Freedom Writers Foundation1

Dear Ms. Smith,

It is with great pleasure that I write this letter of introduction to you.  We are Roosevelt Middle School, a sixth through eighth grade middle school in the city of Glendale, California with over 1,000 students.  Our student population is an extremely diverse one:  48% Armenian, 48% Latino, and the remaining 4% from around the globe.  As a result of this diversity, our percentage of students who speak a second language other than English is well over 95%.  Additionally, over 80% of our students receive free and reduced lunch.   
We at Roosevelt have very high expectations for all of our students.  As a result of these high expectations and our commitment to working together as a team, our school has risen to 739 in our state API and we have met all of our federal AYP requirements until this year when we missed our Latino subgroup in math by a few percentage points.  You can be sure we are addressing this challenge with our usual zeal for improving our instruction.
At Roosevelt our greatest challenge is motivating our students.  They do not understand how the high academic rigor that they are receiving will impact their lives in the future.  As young adults, they are only interested in the short term and not the long term.  As a result, they do not necessarily accept the high standards set for them.  They spend more of their time prioritizing their outside life and experiences instead of focusing on improving their academics.  They do not see the value of a college education.  They also think that middle school is just a buffer between elementary and high school.  In other words, middle school does not count.  They do not need to focus until they reach high school which of course is too late if they want to go to a 4 year college immediately after high school.  Middle school prepares them to take the upper level classes necessary in high school such as Geometry and Biology.  As a result, we are constantly developing new partnerships and establish clubs such as NASA, MESA, Robotics, Guitar, Hispanic Heritage, Black Scholars, Flight Club and others to motivate our students to be successful in academics as well as socially and emotionally.
Our second challenge is the fact that the majority of our students are learning English as a second language.  While the spoken every day English is quickly learned, academic English is more difficult and takes more time to acquire.  Thus, we are always looking for ways to better instruct our English Language Learners here at Roosevelt.  We provide smaller class sizes for them in all subject areas as well as sheltered instruction.   

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at the above number.  On behalf of Roosevelt Middle School I look forward to being able to Thank you in person for your support of our school and especially our students.
Sincerely, 

Maria G. Gandera, Ed.D.

Principal, Roosevelt Middle School

